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April 24, 2021 
 
 
LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR DIVINO TESSERA 
 
Dear Los Angeles City Council:  
 
I am writing this letter to express our strong support for Divino Tessera who is pursuing a 
cannabis retail permit in the Sun Valley / Sunland Tujunga area.  
 
Divino Tessera consists of owners and a social equity partner that brings years of proven 
experience in the cannabis industry. Most importantly, they are bringing significant investment 
the community. Their Community Benefits Plans includes; taking a percentage of proceeds and 
donating them to local community projects, hiring local job seekers, and creating a grant 
program for local nonprofits to obtain funding.  This is in alignment with I AM’s mission of 
supporting homeless individuals and families in Los Angeles County. 
 
In addition to all its efforts to invest in the local community, Divino Tessera has a strong 
compliance and operations background which will help ensure it is a strong operator for the 
city. In doing so, they will help create millions in tax revenue for the city that can help hire more 
cops, repaving streets, and rebuild our local parks.  
 
For all these reasons, we express our strong support for their project. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us.  
 
Thank you, 
Rhonda Gregory Brent  
I AM… / CEO  
8939 S. Sepulveda Blvd., Suite 110, #228 
Los Angeles, CA  90045 
(323) 228-1658 
iamthatiam1112.rgb@gmail.com 


